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Did you pay for hearing aids or 
associated medical services while covered by 
Kaiser between October 30, 2014, and December 
31, 2023? If so, you may have a claim in a class 
action lawsuit that settled. This card describes 
your rights in that lawsuit and how you  can  
obtain more information, file a claim, or take other 
action.

A court authorized this notice. This is 
not a solicitation from a lawyer.



Schmitt et al. v. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of Washington et al.,
United States District Court for Western District of Washington at Seattle, Cause No. 2:17-cv-1611-RSL

Why Did I Get this Notice?
You received this notice because you might be eligible 
to participate in a $3 million settlement if you paid for 
hearing aids or associated medical care while covered 
under a health insurance plan issued by Kaiser between 
October 30, 2014, and December 31, 2023. Not all 
individuals who received this notice are members of 
the class. You must meet the class definition to be a 
member of the class. The class definition can be found 
here: www.KPHearingAidSettlement.com.

What Can I Do Because of This Settlement?
If you’re part of this group, you can: (1) Ask for money 
(file a claim) as part of this Settlement, (2) Decide not 
to participate in this case or the Settlement (opt‑out),  
(3) Remain in this case but object to the Settlement, 
or (4) Do nothing, which means you will (a) receive 
no money and (b) give up any claims you have against 
Kaiser related to the issues in this case.

How do I Learn More About This?
You can get more information about the case and your 
choices at www.KPHearingAidSettlement.com or 
email info@KPHearingAidSettlement.com.

How Much Money Could I Get?
If you are a class member and file an eligible claim, 
you may be eligible for up to 100% of the costs you 
paid for hearing aids and associated services from 
October 30, 2014, through December 31, 2023. Please 
see www.KPHearingAidSettlement.com for details.

How do I Make a Claim?
(1)	The best and fastest way is to go online at 

www.KPHearingAidSettlement.com and follow the 
instructions;

(2)	Or email us at info@KPHearingAidSettlement.com 
with your name and address;

(3)	Or call 1‑888‑339‑4196 (Toll‑Free), or 
1‑877‑921‑3669 (TTY), to obtain more information.

When Do I Need to Do Something?
If you want to file a claim, you must submit your 
request online at www.KPHearingAidSettlement.com 
or by mail on or before April 4, 2024.
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